
       

 

IMPORTANT NOTICE // Updating Location Information for Testing 

For the past 10 years, Drug Free Sport has managed the specimen collection process 
under the drug and steroid policies while Dr. Brown’s office has had responsibility for 
logging and updating any changes to your location for drug program testing purposes.  
Following a review that included feedback from program participants, however, the 
league and NFLPA determined that adjusting these responsibilities would result in a 
simpler, more efficient system to use and administer. 

Going forward, Drug Free Sport will assume responsibility for receiving and tracking all 
player location changes under the Substances of Abuse Policy.  Beginning February 27th, 
you must update your location information either through the Player Location 
Website (https://apps.nfl.net/pla) or by calling Drug Free Sport at 800-683-9173.  Both 
options will be available 24 hours/day, 7 days/week.     

 For questions about drug testing other than location changes, you should 
continue to call Dr. Brown’s office at 718-522-7363.  

 For questions related to a treatment plan or clinical care, you should call your 
Case Manager or the Program Medical Director at 800-880-2376. 

As a reminder, you are still required to comply with ALL aspects of the NFL Policy and 
Program for Substances of Abuse, including but not limited to providing Drug Free Sport 
with updated and accurate location information before any travel, domestic or 
international.  

If you have any questions regarding this notice or the NFL Policy and Program for 
Substances of Abuse generally, you are encouraged to call Joe Briggs at the NFLPA at 
800-372-2000. 

https://apps.nfl.net/pla

